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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice # 2024-43                                                          Issuing Division:  Enforcement Division 

DATE:  April 25, 2024   

TO:  ALL NONRESTRICTED GAMING LICENSEES AND CLUB VENUES 

FROM:  ENFORCEMENT DIVISION  

SUBJECT:  THE REGISTRATION OF ARMED SECURITY PERSONNEL 

AMENDMENT TO INDUSTRY NOTICE 2024-22 

 

The Nevada Gaming Control Board’s Enforcement Division announces the following changes, which 

take effect immediately. The changes relate to the registration of armed security personnel as detailed 

in Nevada Gaming Commission Regulation 5.102. This amendment supersedes notice 2024-22.  

Due to recent changes by the Nevada Department of Public Safety, a registered gaming employee 

must now meet one of the following criteria to be approved for an armed security position: 

• Hold a current concealed weapon permit issued by a political subdivision of the State of 

Nevada;  

• Be presently employed as an active duty law enforcement officer in the State of Nevada; 

• Be a retired law enforcement officer who holds a current Law Enforcement Officers Safety Act 

card; 

If an applicant meets any of the above criteria, please send a copy of the applicable credential to 

eru@gcb.nv.gov with special attention to the Background Investigations Unit. If an application was 

recently submitted and does not meet one of the above criteria, the Employee Registration Unit will 

notify the responsible licensee and applicant by letter stating that the application is incomplete based 

on the above requirements. 

For additional information, please contact the Enforcement Division’s Employee Registration and 

Background Investigations Unit Supervisor, Special Agent Kevin Adams, at eru@gcb.nv.gov or 702-

383-7500. 
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